University Policy Committee
September 24, 2013
Mendenhall Student Center

I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
Chair Chris Locklear called the meeting to order.  Members present included Garrett Killian, Jim Mullen, Emmett Floyd, Michelle Brooks, Mark Sprague, Hiromi Sanders, Paul Gemperline and Gary Vanderpool.  Ex-officio members included Stacie Tronto, Donna Payne, Erin Eatman and Yolanda Newsome.  Also present were Madeline Bade, David Graham and Steve Serck.
C. Locklear recognized several new members:  Michelle Brooks (Chancellor’s Division), Jim Mullen (HR), Hiromi Sanders (Research & Graduate Studies), and Emmett Floyd (Athletics).
The minutes of the June 11, 2013 meeting were approved by consent.  
II.
Old Business
A.
SharePoint Archiving
E. Eatman gave an update on the archiving function of the SharePoint site.  At the June meeting, it was discussed that ITCS was completing an archiving function on the SharePoint site.  This function allows the committee to note the reason for archiving the item and move it back to “active” if needed.  That is now complete and committee members who have PRRs that need to be archived should contact Erin.  Further details on archiving are in the newly posted PRR SOP. 

B.
PRR Standard Operating Procedure 


C. Locklear shared that the PRR SOP that had been distributed several times for 



for the committee’s feedback had been posted under Drafting Resources on the 



UPM website. 

III.
New Business

A.
Update on University Policy Manual Progress

S. Tronto told the committee that she will have two more follow-ups with

the Chancellor and Board of Trustees about the progress of the UPM.  

C. Locklear reminded the group to keep people in their respective divisions abreast of items that still need to be transitioned, pending items, etc. to keep the process moving.  As of July 1, 2013, the UPM is at 69% complete and should be 80% complete. 
B.
New Member Orientation and Update on PRR Rep Meetings 

E. Eatman explained that she conducted a new member orientation (D. Payne attended and provided guidance) and met with all PRR reps with pending PRRs in SharePoint in an effort to further work out the process we are establishing.  The orientation and one-on-one meetings helped new members understand the process and continuing members plan for the remainder of the transition period.

E. Eatman invited the group request an orientation anytime a refresher is needed.   

IV.
Standing Items

A.
Updates and New PRRs

There were a number of PRRs added to the manual since the last meeting, including expedited PRRs, new and interim.  This item was distributed as Attachment 4.


B.
PRR Proposals
Weapons Regulation (Chris Locklear) – The interim regulation will be posted by 10/1 and has already been reviewed by Executive Council.  The changes reflect the new NC gun laws.  The PRR will be referred to the Faculty Senate for vetting and the Chancellor asked for it to be reviewed by the end of the Fall semester. The Faculty Manual will refer to the permanent regulation.
Institutional Survey Administration (Austin Bunch) – This is a revision to the current PRR that includes exceptions to the review process if the survey comes from General Administration. A. Bunch suggested this be posted as soon as possible as an interim while it undergoes review by the Faculty Senate, Staff Senate and others.   
University Records Retention (Austin Bunch) – The Academic Council will be the issuing authority for this PRR, and it was suggested that the Faculty Senate vet this after the Academic Council.

Post-Doctoral Scholars (Hiromi Sanders) – It was suggested that the Faculty Senate and Office of Equity and Diversity be added to the list of vetting groups for this PRR. 
Appropriate Treatment of Medical Students in Education Setting (Gary Vanderpool) – This rule needs to be posted as an interim by October 20th.  Faculty Senate and others will need to vet prior to posting permanent PRR to the UPM.

B.
PRR Divisional Updates



J. Mullen asked for feedback on the Leave PRR.  Human Resources has two drafts 



that will be shared with the committee for feedback:  one has the links to the 

Office of State Human Resources within the body of the PRR (is out of compliance with our governing regulation), and one that has the links included in the Additional References section of the PRR (which is in compliance with the governing regulation).  
The committee was asked to provide feedback on which they prefer and if they



would like to ask the Chancellor to make an exception in the governing 



regulation for the Leave PRR to have the links in the body of the PRR. 

V.
Next Steps
Next meeting is November 23, 2013 in Mendenhall Student Center.
VI.
Adjourn
